

## DEPARTMENT OF CITIZENSHIP AND IMMIGRATION MINISTÈRE DE LA CITOYENNETÉ ET DE L'IMMIGRATION

IMMIGRATION BRANCH - DIVISION DE L'IMMIGRATION

OTTAWA, January 11, 1952.

Mr. Kunio Hidaka, c/o Kunio Hidaka and Associates, 57 Queen Street West, Toronto, Ontario.

Dear Sir:

I have had referred to me for reply your letter dated December 31, 1951, addressed to the Minister of Citizenship and Immigration, concerning the proposed admission to Canada for permanent residence of Yoshiko Iwasaki.

You requested that the Minister permit Miss Iwasaki to enter Canada, or to have a general revision of the Immigration Regulations to permit a limited number of immigrants to enter Canada from Japan.

The question of Japanese Immigration to Canada is at present receiving consideration. As soon as a policy has been formulated, the case of Yoshiko Iwasaki will then be reviewed.

I shall be pleased to advise you further concerning this case.

Yours very truly,

P.T. Baldwin,

Chief, Admissions Division.

P. J. Baldum